
Town of Stockbridge 
Public Hearing on the Proposed Budget and Special Town Meeting 
6:30 p.m. Tuesday, November 14, 2018 
 
The Public Hearing on the 2019 Proposed Budget was called to order by Chairman Ken Schaefer at 6:30 
p.m.    
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by the Town Board and Officers, Fire Chief Mike Funk and several 
residents.  
 
The clerk verified that the Hearing and Special Town Meeting Notice was properly posted and published.  
 
Ken Schaefer opened the floor to questions on the proposed budget from those in attendance.  
Connie Loewe asked about the 5 year road plan and questioned Mike Funk regarding the air pack 
purchase.   
 
Dave Ortlieb made a motion to accept the proposed 2019 Town of Stockbridge Budget as presented.  
Seconded by Ralph Schmid.  Motion Carried.   
 
Connie Loewe made a motion to adjourn the Public Hearing on the 2019 Budget.  Seconded by Jeff 
Yelton.  Motion Carried.  Hearing adjourned at 6:46 p.m. 
 
The Special Town Meeting was called to order at 6:46 p.m. by Chairman Ken Schaefer.   
 
Jeff Yelton made a motion to approve the total 2019 highway expenditures pursuant to Section 81.01(3) 
of the Wisconsin State Statutes. Seconded by Ralph Schmid.  Motion Carried. 
 
David Ortlieb made a motion to adopt the 2018 town tax levy of $315,372 pursuant to Section 
60.10(1)(a) of the Wisconsin State Statutes.  Seconded by Ken Schaefer.  Motion Carried. 
 
Being no further business Ralph Schmid made a motion to adjourn the Special Town Meeting.  Seconded 
by Connie Loewe.  Motion Carried.  Meeting adjourned 6:48 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
 
 
Janene Van Hoorn, 
Stockbridge Town Clerk 
 
 


